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MAG C HAT BREW NG COVPANY
August 11, 2003

Chi ef, Regul ations and Procedures Division
Tax and Trade Bureau

PO Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20031-0221

RE: OTTB Notice #4
Dear Sir or Madam

Magi ¢ Hat Brew ng Conpany supports the proposed standard of conposition

for Flavored Mal It Beverages (“FMB's), as set forth by the Tax and Trade
Bureau (TTB) in TIB Notice No. 4 of March 2003. This proposal is essential

to the beer industry as it clearly delineates the difference between beer and
ot her al cohol beverages, requiring that the al cohol content in FMB' s derived
fromdistilled al cohol not exceed 0.5%in order to be classified as “beer.”

Magic Hat is a regional brewery located in South Burlington, VI. W opened
our brewery in 1994 and havi ng been experiencing approximtely a 20%
grow h each year. W currently have 50 enpl oyees, with the majority
wor ki ng at our brewery in South Burlington. In 2002, we produced 38, 500
barrel s and antici pate anot her year of 20% growth for 2003.

The United States has, in the past quarter of a century, experienced a revival
in the brewing industry, froma |low of 41 breweries to today’ s high of nore
than 1,400 breweries. The revival is predicated on renewed commtnent to
traditional processes and beer styles. This dedication to the art of beer has
produced extensive investnent in small businesses and the energence of a
group of consuners who appreciate the unique properties of beer. Many of

our custoners do understand the attributes of beer and the consequences of
this rul emaki ng process.

Conti nued success in the small brewi ng industry requires maintenance of an
even playing field for all industry nenbers claimng to produce beer or other
malt beverages. Qur conpany regards this proposed rule as a critical step
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towards consistent classification of al coholic beverages. An orderly
mar ket pl ace and consi stency of |aws and regul ati ons establishing al cohol
beverage categories are primary concerns of the brew ng industry.

Federal |eadership in this area is critical as state definitions of “beer,” “malt
beverage,” and “spirits” are generally consistent with the definitions found in
federal |aws and regul ations. Thus, the proposed rule will likely be followed at
the state level, helping to maintain clear and distinct definitions that wll
guarantee consistent tax, licensing, and distribution policies for each

cat egory.

Furthernore, any alternative to the TTB proposal will likely trigger disruptive

state legislative and regulatory actions. These neasures coul d have
significant ramfications for the nore than 1,400 small breweries and for
t housands of al cohol beverage |icensees, nost of which are al so snal

busi nesses.

We reaffirmour conpany’s support for the proposed “0.5% standard” for
FMBs. Its consistency with historical interpretations of federal regulations wll
hel p maintain and orderly marketplace and the integrity of the beer category.

Si ncerely,

Magi ¢ Hat Brew ng Conpany
Presi dent and Co- Founder



